
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

October 8th, 2019
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the October 8th Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Newton, Eberle, Loane, and Curry present, absent was Nowlan, Bush & Shipp. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Howes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

Mr. Curry asked for a minor correction to the September 10th meeting minutes.  He requested that West Jersey Township be changed to Essex Township in the Road & Bridge report section of the minutes. A motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the amended September 10th meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-Mr. Loane updated the board that the roof repairs are done and look very nice.
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes mentioned the possibility of installing solar panels at the highway building to supply electricity. He also mentioned the possibility that it could supply electricity to other county facilities. Chairman Curry will investigate this option.
3) Health Board-None
4) Judicial-none

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry notified the board that we were officially approved for a grant to reimburse the cost of purchasing the animal control/impound lot.
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Loane visited the recently delivered temporary office space at the highway building.  He reported they are very nice.
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None
9) Finance-A motion was made by Ms. Eberle and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report

1)
County Engineer Judd Giffin reported to the board they are in the process of moving everything to the temporary offices and they have purchased new computers. They should be up and running this week. Mr. Giffin will be using his own personal laptop instead of purchasing a new one.  Chairman Curry voiced concern about having access to county information if he left his position with the county. Mr. Giffin explained that he will just be accessing the information needed from his laptop and that everything will be backed up via a cloud service.

2)
The GIS maps for the county highway department have been reactivated

3)
CE Giffin completed a caliber refresher class so bridge inspections will start next week.

4)
CE Giffin will be attending the County Engineers Conference next week.

5)
CE Giffin presented a partial budget to the board. He is still waiting on some numbers from IDOT.  He hopes to have it completed and submitted by October 28th.

6)
The possibility of relocating the highway building was discussed.  Chairman Curry mentioned he was approached about the former Wyoming Motors building being for sale.  It has the office space along with shop space to house all the equipment.  Mr. Curry will inquire further about this opportunity.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer was not present but did ask Chairman Curry to go over the report.  The only issue being Sheriff’s Department salaries, which are currently over budget.
Sheriff's Report

1) The Sheriff reported that we have received another extension for the implementation of E911.  We are still in talks about partnering with Bureau County.
2) Sheriff Sloan presented a cost comparison of the leads line and phone bill between Stark and Marshall County.

3) Sheriff Sloan reported that his salary budget is over because he is short-staffed, which is resulting in overtime.
4) Sheriff Sloan hopes to have a resolution for a rabies vaccination program at the next board meeting.

New Business

1) A resolution was presented to appoint Keith Knobloch to fill a fire trustee vacancy in the Wyoming Fire Department.  A motion was made by Mr. Loane to approve the appointment and was seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) A resolution was presented to accept the sale of tax certificate 201500024.  Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution and was seconded by Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Other Business

1) Mr. Curry updated the board that all the paperwork is ready for the GIS/911 grant and we are currently waiting on the state. 
2) No update on the mold remediation
3) The board reviewed two MFT audit reports from IDOT.

4) The board discussed how to proceed with various ordinance and zoning measures required upon the legalization of cannabis. Also discussed was passing an ordinance for collecting the allowed extra sales tax.
5) The board set a finance committee meeting for October 29th at 6 pm to go over department budgets.

6) Chairmen Curry reminded the board that it’s time to set the meeting calendar dates for next year. He mentioned the possibility of moving the time up to 6:30 instead of 7 pm.

At 8:20 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Eberle and seconded by Mr. Howes to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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